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October 4, 2013 
            
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Mike Isom 
Safety Environmental Manager 
Kelly Tractor Co 
8255 NW 58th St 
Doral, FL  33166-3406 
E-mail: Mike_Isom@KellyTractor.com  
 
Re: Lee County – HW  
 Kelly Tractor Co 
 800 East Sugarland Highway, Clewiston, FL  33440 
 Facility ID No. FLD981926488 
 
 
Dear Mr. Mike Isom: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department recently adopted revisions to the Used Oil 
Management Rule, Chapter 62-710, Florida Administrative Code, to clarify certain requirements.  The 
revised rule became effective on April 23, 2013.  The revised rule can be found at 
https://www.flrules.org/gateway/ChapterHome.asp?Chapter=62-710.  
 
The Department has also developed a guidance document, “Guidance for Used Oil Management Chapter 
62-710, Florida Administrative Code, September 3, 2013,” to provide further clarification concerning the 
recently adopted rules for the public and regulated community.  Guidance for the revised Used Oil Man-
agement Rule is available at the following links:  
http://www.dep.state.fl.us/waste/categories/used_oil/pages/info.htm 
http://www.dep.state.fl.us/waste/categories/hazardous/pages/publications.htm. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding the recently revised rules or guidance, please feel free to 
contact Karen Bayly at 239-344-5616 or Karen.Bayly@dep.state.fl.us in the Fort Myers office, Janet 
Ashwood – Used Oil Coordinator at 850-245-8789 or Janet.Ashwood@dep.state.fl.us, or Julie Rainey – 
Hazardous Waste Program and Permitting at 850-245-8713 or Julie.C.Rainey@dep.state.fl.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
      
Karen Bayly 
Environmental Consultant 
South District 
 
KB/rcd 
 
cc: Janet Ashwood (Janet.Ashwood@dep.state.fl.us) 
 Julie Rainey (Julie.C.Rainey@dep.state.fl.us)  


